TSN

Susan Boor

From: Welford, Anthony [Anthony.Welford@suffolk.pnn.police.uk]
Sent: 10 March 2015 17:46

To: 's.boor.123@btinternet.com’

Subject: Crime Report

Hello Susan,

Please see below crime report for Depden between 13/01/15 and 10/03/15:
» Theft of a trailer between 2007 and 2025 on the 27/01/15.

There has also been no other crimes of note in the surrounding area.

I’'m afraid there is no one on duty tonight from Rural South SNT who can attend but if any issues or conce

raised please send me an email.
Kind Regards
Anthony

PCSO 3282 Welford

Suffolk Constabulary

St Edmundsbury Rural South
safer neighbourhood team
Clare Police Station

Clare

Cavendish Road

Suffolk, CO10 8PH

TEL: 101

This e-mail carries a disclaimer

Go here to view Suffolk Constabulary Disclaimer
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Depden report

1. SCC has launched a new online reporting tool for highways defects —and it is
- very good as it is uses an interactive map so you can literally pin point the fau®
the most important bit of information for the engineers. Coloured pins also
highlight where defects have already been reported in order to avoid
- duplication and to show updates to the report.
| am encouraging all my parish councils to use it ... and having just had a look
at the interactive map it would seem quite a few parish councillors have been
busy logging faults. Once you have used the system for the first time it
remembers your name and contact details so you don’t have repeat the
rigmarole each time.
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. The new highways reporting tool, which alseo
allows photos to be uploaded, can be accessed via tablets and mobiles. This
S means you can report faults ‘on the go’ and these will be recorded and
actioned straight away. Once a new report has been added to the system, it is
— instantly sent to the relevant technician or engineer. Where a customer has
provided an email address, automated email updates are also sent out to them
to show how the report is being progressed.
The highways reporting tool covers the areas that make up the majority of
customer reports, including maintenance, road safety and traffic management
It should not be used for reporting emergencies and an alternative emergency
phone number is clearly provided. The new highways reporting tool is
— available via the county council’s website or directly at
www.suffolk.gov.uk/report-a-highways-problem.

2. Kellys Meadow, | recently attended a meeting with lan Parker, Chris

— Hollingsworth and Alan and Janet Willis the new owners of Coblands — and the
disputed ditch. We were sounding them out to re whether they would be
prepared and willing to continue to reassert ownership fo the ditch — and they
are. lan is sending them all the background paperwork so that they can
understand all that has happened and then we will take up the issue again. W=
were told the Goodeys made a start on the entrance to keep alive the planning
permission and that they would then apply for new permission o regularise
what is there. We want to find out when that might be.

3. 60 people attended the meeting at Clare Town Hall about the future of our loca
police station. The current proposal is for the closure to go ahead but the
police will have some space at Clare Fire Station.




